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ADVICE ON MANAGEMENT OF LIVESTOCK ABORTIONS 



Causes and extent of mortality of domestic ruminants in Tanzania: Supporting 
evidence-based interventions to achieve agricultural development goals in 



Tanzania (SEBI-TZ) project 



University of Glasgow; Nelson Mandela African Institute of Science and Technology; Ministry of 
Livestock and Fisheries; Kilimanjaro Christian Medical Centre; Kilimanjaro Clinical Research 



Institute; Washington State University; University of Otago  



 
There are many different reasons why livestock foetuses can be aborted during the 
pregnancy of cattle, sheep and goats. In some cases, abortions occur when the dam is 
infected with a disease.  
 
Some of the diseases that cause livestock abortion can be spread to humans and other 
animals through contact with the foetus, placenta and vaginal discharges from the affected 
dam.  Particular care should be taken to prevent people and animals coming into 
contact with the foetus and placenta.   
 
Pregnant women are particularly at risk from these diseases and should avoid all 
contact with lambs/kids, placental material as well as dams, even in cases of apparently 
healthy births.   
 
Following an abortion: 
Try to keep the foetus and placenta separated from people and other animals, 
including your livestock, dogs and cats.  Do not feed the foetus or placenta to your dog 
or cat.   
 
Try to avoid wild animals scavenging the foetus/placenta as this can also cause the 
disease to spread. Cover the foetus/placenta with thorn brush to prevent contact from 
people and other animals, but avoid touching the foetus/placenta directly.  
 
Try to keep the dam separated from the rest of the herd and flock for at least one week.  
 
Report the event to Dr. Tito Kibona, SEBI-TZ Project Coordinator (0763 717678). The 
project will try to initiate a follow-up investigation at your household.  
 
If it is not possible to visit your household, please try to burn the foetus/placenta as soon 
as possible. This is best done at the site of the abortion to minimise handling and 
contamination.  
 
If the foetus/placenta needs to be moved to another site, only one individual should handle 
the aborted material. This person should not touch the foetus or placenta directly, but use 
plastic bags to protect their hands. S/he should wash hands thoroughly with soap after 
handling aborted materials, even when using plastic bags. Plastic bags should be burnt 
afterwards.  
 
If you have any questions about handling the foetus or placenta after an abortion incident, 
please contact Dr. Tito Kibona, SEBI-TZ project coordinator for further advice (0763 
717678). 
 











Family Health: If any family members become sick after the abortion incident, seek 
medical advice and inform the medical officer that there has been a case of abortion in 
your livestock.   
 
Livestock Health: Some diseases can result in abortions occurring in several animals 
within the herd or flock.  If you experience any further abortion events, please contact Dr. 
Tito Kibona (0763 717678) or Dr. Nyasebwa, Director of the Zonal Veterinary Centre, 
Arusha (0714 696946) for further advice and possible follow-up investigation. 	
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